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Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Mission work. The month of May was another busy month. Everything I was doing was at a slower 
pace, since I had my left arm and shoulder in an orthosis, and I had to spend a lot of time in 
physiotherapy. While I am not yet fully recovered, I regained a lot of my mobility and strength. I 
wasn’t able to make mission trips, but I did preach in every meeting we had in Bocsa. Bro. Aurel 
Munteanu preached faithfully in Filiasi and Bucharest and Bro. Aurel Miclea preached in Timisoara.  
The two Aurels visited the family in Zalau (northern Romania), upon their return from Ukraine. Bro. 
Florin asked for scriptural baptism and his greatest desire is to be part of a New Testament church. He 
wants us to start a work there, in his city, and offered his home for regular meetings.  
Bro. Aurel Munteanu and bro. David from Bucharest made a trip to Bacau (eastern Romania), where 
they had a day long special meeting with the brethren and sisters from that region, who are studying 
with us in our evening Bible study group. There are several whom the Lord are dealing with regarding 
church truth. They believe the doctrines of grace, but have irregular baptisms, from false 
denominations. They all live in places that are on our second route to Ukraine, and the regular trips we 
made to Ukraine enabled us to visit them more often. But now, the funds for Ukraine are depleted, and 
we’re trying to do everything we can to make regular visits in the area. Be in prayer for this, please, 
and also for the possibility of making more trips to Ukraine. There are still many in need there. Also, 
people are asking about and waiting for us in several areas, they want to meet us and hear the Word.  
Repair work. In May we started replacing the old roof on the main building and on my office. It was 
in a very bad condition, worse than we estimated initially. We started purchasing materials since 
February (the increase in the balance sheet for House repair & maintenance was for these materials) 
and we started the big project in May. We had to do it in several stages, as the whole month was very 
rainy. And we had a deadline, too, as the roof workers had to go to Germany (they work there during 
the summer months, like many Romanians). We finished everything that we planned for now, and I am 
very thankful to the Lord. 
Literature work. We continued printing several booklets in Romanian, and are working on translating 
new materials. We are making progress with translation work in Ukrainian, Urdu (Pakistani language), 
Arabic, Bulgarian (Bro Christo is translating The Sovereignty of God by A.W. Pink and The Trail of 
Blood by Carroll), and sis. Magda from Germany is translating into German my sermon notes, to share 
to a group of sisters there. Last month we shipped 15 packages with literature (several packages to 
Great Britain, several to Sweden and one to the Canary Islands, to Romanians who requested them to 
study our literature and distribute it to Romanians there). Be in prayer for these brethren and groups 
from Romanian diaspora. The group in Sweden came out from Charismatics and other similar 
denominations. They want to be properly organized as a church, and asked around what is the scriptural 
way, and this is how they contacted us. Our position is new to them, which is not surprising, and they 
are studying with us now. If all of them will express interest, we will try to make a trip there, to meet 
them and answer their questions directly. Thank you for your continued prayers for us, and for your 
faithful support. Bro. Raul 
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